KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUITY

ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
February 5, 2014
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on February 5, 2014 at 7:00pm.
Present:




Absent:

Tim Martin, President



John DiNardo, Treasurer



David Brooks, Vice President

Lori Teachum, Secretary









Jim Parker, Director

Hari Singh, Director
Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vangaurd Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
Palmetto Circle Homeowner

I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Martin, President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:02pm with a quorum present.

II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and approved the minutes with one correction of the October 2, 2013 Board meeting.  
               Motion: To accept the minutes with one correction.
        
Martin/Brooks



Vote:  Unanimous  
III. HOMEOWNER  FORUM:
A homeowner told Management that there is a pot hole on Palmetto Circle by the concrete curbing.  The Board asked the homeowner if he might have any interest in joining the Board.  They told him there is an open position for the townhomes.
IV. MANAGEMENT REPORT:  
A. Change in Collection Practices:
Management has come to the conclusion that they can no longer be substantively involved in collection activity on behalf of their Associations.  For some time, the court systems throughout the US have been redefining the role of the management company as “agent” and defining what may be considered more as “legal services”.  The State of Maryland requires a Maryland collection company to be licensed.  Management is referring the Association to their Attorneys for collection as of January 1, 2014.  Management enclosed for the Board’s review a collection memo and “sample” collection policy from Craig Wilson, President of Vanguard Management.  Management is recommending that the Board have their attorney review the “sample” collection policy to ensure it conforms to their practices and the Association’s legal documents.
Motion:  That we have the Attorney do the review.  
Brooks/Teachum  


Vote:  Unanimous  
VI.  OLD BUSINESS:

A.  Tattershall Court:
 It was brought to the attention of Management that cars from two homes have been parking on the grass.  It has become a muddy mess.  One homeowner has had notices in the past.  The Board would like Management to send them notices again and if it continues to call them in for a hearing.
Action:  Management to send notices to the Homeowners not to park on the grass.

VII. NEW BUSINESS:
There was no new business discussed.

 VIII.   ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct at this time, the Board meeting adjourned at 7:28pm.
           
Motion:  To close the meeting.
Martin/Teachum


Vote:  Unanimous   
*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, April 2, 2014 at 7:00pm.
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